

August 2025

Dear Residents of 42-44 Sackville Street,

RE: Manchester Pride - Alternative Parking for the day of the Manchester Pride Parade



You should have received letters recently, detailing the plans for Manchester Pride Festival 2025. You can view all letters at the link below or access the link through the QR code.

https://www.manchesterpride.com/village-residents-and-businesses-information

Alternative Parking:

We have designed the site of the Gay Village Party to ensure that you retain access to your car park for the majority of the time. On Saturday, there will be a road closure that will affect access to your car park. To mitigate this inconvenience, we are able to provide you with alternative parking at the NCP carpark on Chorlton Street, from 00:00-23:59 on Saturday 23rd August. Please note, the parade road closures affecting your car park are in place from 10:30am to 18:00pm, so you will be unable to access or leave your car park within these hours. If you do not require access to your park during these hours, you are free to leave your vehicle parked there as usual. Just to reiterate, your carpark will remain accessible via Venice and Brazil Street for the rest of the weekend.

When you apply for accreditation, you will have the option to apply for alternative parking for the Saturday only. Please input the vehicle registration number accurately. The carpark uses ANPR cameras to detect your registration number and will invoice Manchester Pride for the fees. If you park there beyond the hours of 00:00-23:59 on Saturday 24th August, you will be liable for any fees or fines incurred.

Building Access:

We are aware that some residents have previously encountered issues accessing the property when people are sat on the steps leading up to the front door. To mitigate this, security will be stationed opposite the building and briefed to move people along who sit on the steps. If you encounter any issues, please contact Event Control and we will issue an immediate response.



Resident Communications:

We encourage you to contact our residents hotline to Event Control if you encounter any urgent issues during the event. The Event Control phone will be operational from 07:00 - 02:30 Friday August 22nd to Sunday 24th August and 07:00 - 23:00 Monday August 25th. **The Residents' Event Control hotline number is 07759876094.**

Any reported issues will be logged with our Event Control team and addressed promptly. For matters not requiring immediate action, you can contact a member of the Manchester Pride Team at 0800 0912 770 from now until Tuesday, August 26th, between 10:00 and 18:00.

We deeply value your understanding and cooperation in making Manchester Pride a safe and successful celebration. This event is an opportunity for us to come together, celebrate diversity, and promote inclusivity. We are committed to minimising disruptions and ensuring the well-being of all residents and visitors.

Thank you for your ongoing support, and we look forward to celebrating Manchester Pride with you!

Warm regards,

Team Manchester Pride